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I will make three comments about the role of the domestic political process in the process of setting standards and breaking down barriers in the area of trade in services.  



My first comment would be that there are many people in countries around the world who have what they regard as strong reasons for not breaking down barriers and who like the safety and job security that national boundaries and barriers still provide.  It is therefore useful to identify the various constituencies in the debate, which remain fairly constant whether you are considering the United States or a foreign country.  



There are five basic constituencies, consisting of employers, consumers, State and Federal governments, domestic workers and the organizations that represent them, and foreign workers and the governments that represent them.   



My second comment is that there is an important distinction between trade in goods and trade in services.  The domestic consequences of importing a ton of wheat are very different than the consequences of importing a dozen people.  



The latter is in fact an immigration matter, and the various stakeholders quickly become involved.  Because foreign workers are willing to work for lower wages and in poorer conditions, US negotiators must be vigilant so that international agreements will not be allowed to undermine domestic standards regarding labor, health, or competence.  If trade agreements undermine or circumvent those standards, there is likely to be opposition among the adversely affected US constituencies.  



My third point is that Section 343 of the 1996 immigration act documents the point that when negotiators fail to set acceptable standards regarding the skill and competence of foreign health care workers coming to work in the United States, Congress will step in and do so.   The history of section 343 shows that foreign workers, namely Canadian nurses, and some elements of the U.S. Federal government have tried to ensure that those Congressional standards would not be enforced, in the name of “removing barriers to entry.”   

